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On behalf of the Morgan County Health Department, we want to assure the public there is a
plan in place for the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19). We are working closely with the Indiana
State Department of Health (ISDH) and continue to stay updated on the status of the COVID-19
virus daily. Any recommendations passed along to us from the state will be acted upon.

The best way to protect yourself and your family is to:

e Stay home when you are sick.

e Contact your physician if you or someone in your family develops a fever, cough,
difficulty breathing, or respiratory symptoms and tell your provider if you have
traveled recently.

e Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

e Older adults and people with underlying conditions should use extra caution in their
day to day activities.

e Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water
are not available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer.

e Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands.

e Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash.

¢ Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces.

We would like to remind the public to stay calm. If you have any questions or concerns,
contact the Morgan County Health Department at 765-342-6621 or the Indiana state
Department of Health at 317-233-7125.

For additional information about novel coronavirus, visit https://www.in.gov/isdh/28470.htm.
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